New Horizon Baptist Church

13018 Highway 31 N • Ward, Arkansas 72176 (One mile south of Hwy. 31-38 intersection) Phone: 501-843-3979

www.newhorizonbaptist.net

Kevin Bernard, Pastor

Dear Pastor,

I pray that you are well, and that God is blessing your ministry mightily. I would greatly appreciate a few moments of your time to read this letter of introduction.

I'd like to recommend Missionary Scott Payne and his family to you. I have known the Payne family for about five years as they served God and others through various ministries of New Horizon Baptist Church. Brandy sings in the choir, performed special music, teaches in our Christian school, and has assisted and taught in various Sunday School classes and VBS classes. Scott has helped with our Sunday Bus Ministry, taught various Sunday School classes & VBS classes, filled the pulpit when needed in my absence, and taught JR Church for the past three years.

Scott also served his country as a member of the U.S. Army. Scott retired in August of 2018, having served the Army for twenty-one years.

The Payne family's plan is to continue to serve the Lord by reaching the U.S. military by opening a Military Serviceman's Center to care for their physical and spiritual needs.

Pastor, please consider taking on the Payne family for support. I believe they will be a wise addition to your mission ministry. You would be choosing to support a missionary who not only has military experience, but also plans to use that experience for the glory of God.

Thank you for prayerfully considering the Payne family. If there is anything that New Horizon Baptist Church or I can do to be of service to you, please do not hesitate to let me know. May you have God's blessing upon your ministry.

In His Service,

Kevin Bernard, Pastor

KEB/rb

"But they that wait upon the Lord shall renew their strength; they shall mount up with wings as eagles; they shall run, and not be

weary; and they shall walk, and not faint."

Isa. 40:31